

## Mt. San Antonio College

1100 N. Grand Ave. • Walnut, CA 91789 • (909) 274-4250

WILLIAM T. SCROGGINS, PH.D.

President/CEO

bscroggins@mtsac.edu

April 4, 2016

V. Celeste Carter, Ph.D.
Lead Program Director
Advanced Technological Education Program
Division of Undergraduate Education
National Science Foundation
4201 Wilson Blvd.
Arlington, VA 22230

Dear Dr. Carter,

Mt. San Antonio College appreciates the opportunity to develop a teacher preparation program for students that wish to become middle and high school science and math teachers. We wish to thank the National Science Foundation and the Advanced Technological Education Program for providing funding support to begin the "Mt San Antonio College STEM TP2" grant program. Based on recent successes, in multiple areas, the College will institutionalize the program before grant monies expire.

Beginning this summer, the College will financially support between 15 and 20 "Mt San Antonio College STEM TP2" program students that participate with the Summer Science Exploration Experience (S2E2), the summer camp for middle school students. The College will cover the enrollment costs of an Internship course and will pay each program student up to 75 hours of work experience. This should be a savings to the grant of \$13,000.00 to \$17,000.00 for this year alone.

Sincerely,

William Scroggins, Ph.D.

William J. Singgins